From: Durbin, Alison < Alison.Durbin@ag.gov.au >

Sent: Friday, 26 February 2021 6:50 PM

To: Chambers - Ross J < <a href="mailto:Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au">Chambers.Ross.j@fwc.gov.au</a>>

**Cc:** AMOD < AMOD@fwc.gov.au >; BREEN, Adrian < Adrian.BREEN@ag.gov.au >; Wang, Lace < lace.wang@ag.gov.au >; Bankins, Matthew < Matthew.Bankins@ag.gov.au >; Quek, Kevin

<<u>Kevin.Quek@ag.gov.au</u>>

Subject: Hospitality data requests - Award Flexibility sector (AM2020/103) [SEC=OFFICIAL]

## **OFFICIALOFFICIAL**

## **Dear Justice Ross**

Please find attached responses to several data request made at the Fair Work Commission's 4 February and 18 February conferences on *Award Flexibility – Hospitality and Retail Sectors*. These are:

- the earnings of chefs relative to the relevant award minimum rates; and
- information on juniors in the hospitality sector.

As noted at the hearing, there is limited data available on both these issues, but we hope the attached may assist.

Yours sincerely

Alison

First Assistant Secretary Employment Conditions Division Industrial Relations Group Attorney General's Department Ph: 02 51224218

## **OFFICIAL**

If you have received this transmission in error please notify us immediately by return e-mail and delete all copies. If this e-mail or any attachments have been sent to you in error, that error does not constitute waiver of any confidentiality, privilege or copyright in respect of information in the e-mail or attachments.